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As a surviving spouse of Eugene 
Tullo, who retired in 1983 after 

working forty years at Exxon/Mobil, 
Tina is eligible to earn up to $2, 000 a 
year from a program that matches her 
volunteer hours with grant funds. Tina 
began volunteering by shelving books 
or mending worn books at Elsie Quirk 
Library three hours a week in 1993 and 
missed just a few months over the years 
due to medical problems. Two years ago 
she began volunteering in our book store 
every Friday afternoon. To date, she has 
earned over $20,000, and that's been 
a tremendous help to our library.  It's 
important to note that retirees from the 
Exxon/Mobil company may volunteer 
anywhere they choose, and we are so 
grateful that she chose our library. Tina 
is no stranger to library work. While she 
was raising her three daughters and 
one son in Greenwich, Connecticut, 
she worked as an assistant librarian 

teaching youngsters at the elementary 
school level to use the Dewey Decimal 
System and the Card Catalogue. She 
ordered books or films and kept track 
of allotted funds, so she knows how 
important it is to spend money wisely. In 
addition to her volunteer work Tina, an 
avid reader, plays bridge and helps new 
players learn the game. For years she 
has supported the Venice Theater and 
Englewood Area Performing Arts Series. 
In 2009 the Friends recognized Tina Tullo 
with a Volunteer Star Award, and are 
extremely grateful for her continuing 
support. Although she has reached 
the maximum 80 hours needed to fulfill 
the Exxon/Mobil Volunteer Involvement 
Program requirements this year, Tina 
continues to volunteer. Although she 
doesn't earn grant money, she does 
earn credit hours from the Sarasota 
County Library system. That, too, adds 
up to real savings for our library.

Tina Tullo's Volunteer 
Hours Add Up
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Elsie Quirk Library

100 West Dearborn Street
Englewood FL 34223

UPCOMING FRIENDS SPONSORED PROGRAMS FOR 2015

GREAT DECISIONS TOPICS FOR 2015

Hours: Monday • 10 a.m.- 8 p.m.
            Tuesday • 10 a.m.- 5 p.m.

            Wednesday • 10 a.m.- 8 p.m.
            Thursday • 10 a.m.- 5 p.m.

            Friday • 10 a.m.- 5 p.m.
            Saturday • 10 a.m.- 5 p.m.

January 14: Penny Musco, Steal Away: The Story of a Homesteader and  
                     Exoduster-10 a.m.
January 15: Baila Miller,The History of Opera-2 p.m.
January 22: Linda Patrat, A Great Big Adventure on a Good Little Boat-2 p.m.
February 25: Charlie Sobsiak, The Living Gulf Coast-10 a.m.
February 26: Vitamins, Minerals & Supplements-10:15 a.m.
March 2: Paul Carroll, Irish Stories & Songs-2 p.m.
March 19: Baila Miller, From Romeo & Juliet to Westside Story-2 p.m.
March 31: Heart Health-10:15 a.m.
April 16: Baila Miller, Art Deco-2 p.m.

These free Friends Sponsored programs meet in the Upstairs Meeting Room
Homeschooled students and their parents are welcome to attend all Elsie Quirk 
Library Adult programs.

Russia and the Near Abroad (Putin has made this a big issue.)
Privacy in the Digital Age (NSA has made this a big issue.)
Sectarianism in the Middle East (The Middle East is always a big issue.)
India Changes Course (Fast becoming the world's largest nation-a big issue.)
U.S. Policy Toward Africa (Should have been a big issue even before Ebola.)
Syria's Refugee Crisis (This is the biggest and saddest issue in the world!)
Human Trafficking in the 21st Century (The Pope just made this a big issue.)
Brazil's Metamorphosis (These people will become a big issue soon.)

All are welcome to attend the Great Decisions 
Discussion Group that meets Monday mornings at 
10 a.m. - noon in the upstairs meeting room. Great 
Decisions books costing $15 a piece will be available 
for sale in the Friends' Bookstore. Contact Tom Swepston 
at 474-2214 or email at sukiandtom@comcast.net for 
information or if you would like to volunteer to be a 
moderator. We need moderators, so pick a subject that 
interests you and help us make this program a success.
 

Facilitator, Tom Swepston

Discussion Dates 
January 26, 
February 9, 23
March 2,9,16,23,30
April 6

Become a member of the Friends of the Elsie Quirk Library in 2015!
Join, and support the efforts of the Friends to provide books, 
technical equipment, furnishings and community programs for all 
ages. Our annual Volunteer Luncheon is given to show appreciation 
for all our wonderful Library Volunteers and Library staff. 
Our membership form is on page 7. Mail it or leave it at the Friend’s 
Book Store along with your check. 

JOIN THE FRIENDS TODAY!


